Dear (Parishioner name/s)

First, I want to thank you for your involvement and support of the mission and ministries here at St. Thaddaeus'.  And secondly, I want to thank you for the privilege of being your Sr. Warden.  Over the last few weeks as we have reflected on our blessings through Feasting on Gratitude, I personally have realized how much I have to be thankful for in my life.  Being a part of this community and having the blessing of serving here among you enriches my life greatly.  And I know that our church is making a difference in so many lives as I heard people sharing their stories in our discussions around Feasting on Gratitude.   

As I listened to everyone's stories I also saw how many of us are involved in all our ministries, and how these ministries not only bless others, but also how richly it blesses those involved.  In terms of Feasting on Gratitude, one could say our ministries nourish souls!  It makes me feel good to know that we are living out this important work together in Christ's name.  I hope as we have feasted on the gratitude of our blessings over these last few weeks you have experienced this, too!

What I also realized as I listened to our collective stories, is that the richness of our involvement in our ministries comes in many different areas of our lives and deepens with the offering of ourselves, our abilities, and our financial and material resources for this mission.  These are the seeds for the harvest for our feast of gratitude in God's Kingdom.  St. Francis said, “It is in giving that we receive” and our stories have reflected that.  

Now I want to invite you to pray and discern how you might experience this more deeply in your lives through all of these areas of offering, as we prepare for our Feast of Gratitude on Sunday, November 20.   That day, Christ the King Sunday, we each will have the opportunity to lay our own Commitment Card on Christ's Table during the service.  This act symbolizes the continued offering of thanksgiving of the blessings we share and the pledge of Christ as the Lord and King of our lives.  It also will help us to  keep the feast of gratitude nourishing our lives and the lives of those around us with Christ' love as we work for the mission of God's Kingdom.   Therefore, let us keep the Feast!

Faithfully,

(Name), Sr. Warden

